Meeting Minutes

Forest County Zoning, Solid Waste and Recycling

Wednesday, April 2nd, 2014

5:00 p.m. County Board Room 107
1. The call to order was made by Chairman Paul Millan at 5:00 p.m. in room 107 of the Forest county board room.

2. The roll was call and the following members were present, Paul Millan, Cheri Collins, Karl Tauer, and Steve Bunda.  Members Jim Stormer and Mike Albrecht were absent.  ZA Pam LaBine was present and members of the audience included Del Baumgartner, Kathy Gibbs and Lynn black.
3. Motion by Cheri Collins to approve the agenda, second by Karl Tauer, all in favor, motion approved.

4. Minutes from the last meeting will be held until the next meeting.

5. Discussion was held on the Tim Marvin land division request in the town of Crandon.  There being no issues with the size or configuration, motion by Karl Tauer to approve the map, second by Cheri Collins, all in favor, motion approved.

6. Discussion was held on the final contract approval for recycling collection with Eagle Waste.  ZA informed the committee that she had sent the proposed schedules to each township and only Alvin returned her request with agreement to the new schedule.  Motion by Karl Tauer that we accept the contract extension for Eagle Waste, second by Steve Bunda, all in favor, motion approved.  

7. Discussion was held on the contract extension for Greg Baas for UDC inspections.  ZA told the committee that there were no complaints and the contract had gone up 50.00 per home but the overall estimate of total price went down slightly.  Motion by Cheri Collins to extend this contract by three (3) years, second by Steve Bunda, all in favor, motion approved. 

8. Bids were received for the two new concrete pads for compactors in Lincoln and Wabeno.  They are recorded as follows;

Smith Concrete, Wabeno, WI.  total for two pads………………2,820.00
Samz Concrete, Argonne, WI.  total for two pads………………3,200.00
Frank Erler Concrete, townsend, WI. for two pads……...………4,802.00
Discussion was held on the mix of the concrete.  The Smith bid, being lowest, did not have a PSI rating on the cement nor did the bid have a bag mix for the concrete.  ZA was to get with Smith to clarify.  Motion to table by Karl Tauer, second by Steve Bunda, all in favor, motion approved.

9.   Discussion was held on impervious surface definition.  ZA told the committee that she wouldn’t be afraid of going to 15% impervious surface limit if the definition were changed to that of the new NR 115.  ZA handed the committee the first drafts of a revised shoreland ordinance. Kathy Gibbs told the committee about the BOA training held by UW Land Use Education.  They were informed that at 10% impervious surface, degradation of fish and aquatic habitat begins to occur.  ZA informed the committee that those surfaces in the study were connected impervious surfaces, such as a paved road leading to a parking lot leading to a paved boat ramp.  We have very few of those.  Steve Bunda also said the study encompassed a water shed not just the near shore area, and that can be very large.  No motions were made as the discussion continued onto the next item. 
10. The only mapping available is the land use maps from the comp plan that have been approved by each town.  Using those maps and the descriptions, could be a way to get things done.  The proposed ordinance separates out the larger township to give them more of what they want.  It will make for an easier time of explaining the rules to people in different townships.  No motions were made.  All Committee members agreed to this way of approaching the ordinance rewrite. ZA was directed to continue and bring the issue back at the next meeting. 
11. The next meeting was set for April 24th at 5:00 p.m.  Issues will be erosion as a nuisance, 35 foot no mow buffer and other shoreland zoning issues. 
Submitted by:______________________________________________________________4/3/2014

